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IRD-9 INFO, ATTACHMENT (4)                                                   

CATHCART MEMO DATED 1/21/81

WORD FOR WORD REPRODUCTION
Subject: Failure of IRD-9 Relays

Recently the time over-current element of two newly installed IRD-9 relays failed to operate for a fault. This was caused by the CS-1 auxiliary switch not making up and bridging the lag coil of the time over-current element. The CS-1 failed because the silver disc (moving contact) was bonded tightly to the cylindrical plunger. When the disc hit the lowest stationary contact it stopped and never bridged to the other stationary contact. The disc should be only loosely fastened to the plunger for this play is what allows the disc to bridge the stationary contacts.

This problem is readily apparent when the testing of the time over-current unit is done properly. With the directional element energized, D.C. supplied for the CS-1 element, and proper current applied to the over-current element, the over-current disc should turn every time. On one of the above IRD-9’s, the CS-1 switch never made up and on the other it would make up one time and not the next.

These relays were two of twelve relays on the same purchase order (BPA No’s H 76-0577 through H 76-0589). One other IRD-9 has been found with this problem and is one of ten purchased together (BPA No’s H 77-0341 through H 77-0350). Please check any IRD-9’s with these BPA numbers for proper operation of the CS-1 element. There are three IRD-9’s still in the warehouse from these purchase orders and they were found to be all right.

During acceptance tests, four more IRD-9 relays were found with faulty CS-1 elements. These relays were from a purchase order not mentioned in the original letter of January 21, 1981.

It appears that the faulty CS-1 element cannot be traced to one lot of relays nor is every CS-1 element defective. Therefore, each new or recently installed IRD-9 should be checked for this problem.

Rodger  Allen,  BPA


